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March 10, 2016

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Re: Florida Power & Light Company
Proposed Turkey Point Units 6 and 7
Docket Nos. 52-040 and 52-041
Supplemental Response to NRC Request for Additional Information Letter
No. 58 (eRAIl 6434) - Concerning Implementation of Fukushima Near-Term
Task Force Recommendations

References:

1. FPL Letter L-2013-303 to NRC dated October 28, 2013, Supplemental Response
to NRC Request for Additional Information Letter No. 58 (eRAIl 6434) -
Concerning Implementation of Fukushima Near-Term Task Force '
Recommendations

2. NRC Letter to FPL dated May 1, 2012, Request for Additional Information
Letter No. 58 - Concerning Implementation of Fukushima Near-Term Task
Force Recommendations for the Turkey Point Units 6 and 7 Combined
License Application

3. Letter from Christopher Fallon (PEF) to Nuclear Regulatory Commission
(NRC), dated May 13, 2013, Supplement 7 to Response to NRC RAI Letter
108 - Implementation of Fukushima Near-Term Task Force Recommendations.
Serial: NPD-NRC-2013-022. (ML13135A174)

Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) provided a supplemental response in a letter to
the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC) request for additional information (RAI)
No. 01.05-3 (eRAI 6434).

That supplemental response inserted a paragraph following DCD Subsection 9.1.3.7.D.

However, the left margin annotation was not included. The addition of the LMA will
provide consistency with the AP1000 lead plant - Levy Nuclear Plant, Units 1 and 2.

If you have any questions, or need additional information, please contact me at 561-

904-3794.
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| declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.
Executed on March 10, 2016.

Sincerely,

e —

William Maher
Senior Licensing Director — New Nuclear Projects

WDM/ETC

Enclosure: Associated Future COLA Revision (2 Pages)

cc: :

PTN 6 & 7 Project Manager, AP1000 Projects Branch 1, USNRC DNRL/NRO
Regional Administrator, Region Il, USNRC

Senior Resident Inspector, USNRC, Turkey Point Plant 3 & 4
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The following left hand annotation will be added in FSAR Subsection 9.1.3.7 in a future
COLA revision.

9.1.3.7 Instrumentation Requirements

Add the following left hand margin annotation after the first paragraph of DCD
Subsection 9.1.3.7.D.

PTN SUP 9.1-1 ] All three safety-related spent fuel pool level instruments and
associated instrument tubing lines are located below the fuel
handling area operating deck and the cask washdown pit. This
location provides protection from missiles that may result from
damage to the structure over the spent fuel pool. The SFP level
instruments associated with PMS divisions A and C are physically
separated from the SFP level instrument associated with PMS
division B. The safety-related spent fuel pool level instruments
measure the water level from the top of the spent fuel pool to the
top of the fuel racks. These instruments are conservatively
calibrated at a reference temperature suitable for normal spent fuel
pool operation on a regular basis and accuracy is not affected by
power interruptions.




